Selectmen's Meeting, August, 20, 1990
Present: Edwin Rowehl, Donald Phelps, Eliza. Shaw, Secretary.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 by acting chairman, Edwin Rowehl.

Gary Gagnon gave a report on the police department.
Antrim officers will answer requests for back-up from other
departments when they are free to do so and when doing so does

not leave Antrim unprotected. This is a mutual agreement between
the departments.

William Suydam joined the meeting at this time.

Bill Ruoff met to discuss a possible appointment as a Sewer &
Water Commissioner. After some discussion, Don Phelps moved to
appoint Bill as a Sewer and Water Commissioner. Second, Ed
Rowehl, all in favor, so moved.

Bill Suydam swore Bill Ruoff in as a Sewer & Water Commissioner
to finish out Bill MacCulloch's term of office.

Art Stenberyg, building enforcement officer, gave his monthly
report on the construction in town and also on violations.

A new fee schedule was discussed.

Selectmen will review this again with Art before any decision is
made.

Selectmen reviewed the bids for the replacement of the vault
roof. No decision was made at this time.

The H & Z Construction contract was reviewed. Don moved to
accept the proposal and contract for the interior ramp. second,
Ed Rowehl, Bill Suydam abstained. Two in favor. So moved. Bill
signed the contract. Construction will start September 15th and
possible completion October 1.

Don moved to re-adopt the Town Hall use policy, second Ed, all in
favor. So moved.

Minutes of last weeks meeting corrected to show Don moved to
repair the vault roof.

Ed moved to accept the minutes as corrected, second Don, all in
favor. So moved.

Don submitted a summary of the proposed drainage resolutions on
Meetinghouse Hill Road as discussed by the abutters and himself.
Arrangements will be made to perambulate the Hancock line after
the leaves are off the trees, possibly early October. Don and
Bill will be doing the perambulation.

A picture of Gregyg Lake, taken from the air, was donated to the
Town by Woody and Genie Woodworth.



Selectmen discussed personnel, work hours etc.
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The following is a summary of the proposed drainage resolutions on
Meetinghouse Hill Road, as discussed by the abutters and selectman Don
Phelps on August 11, 1990. '

1) Install a graded water bar 60 ft. south of utility pole 64/7
heading southeast. .

2) Install a graded water bar 45 ft. north of utility pole 64/8
heading southwest through an existing bar way.

3) Maintain a run-off ditch 30 ft. above Lamb driveway on east side
of road.

4) Install culvert under Lamb driveway with discharge heading
southwest through stone ditch into woods.

5) Install run-off ditch 150 ft. south of utility pole 64/4 on east
side heading southeast into the woods.

6) Install one catch basin (as described by the NH DOT) 45 ft. north
of utility pole 84/2 with the 15-inch discharge pipe heading 40 ft.
southwest into the woods on the south side of the open bar way.

7} Install a second catch basin (as described by NH DOT) 15 ft. north
of the northeast corner of the Grange Hall with the 15-inch
discharge pipe heading southeast under Meetinghouse Hill into a
ditch leading to another open basin constructed by the town road
crew near utility pole 6551.



